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This is a followup of our phone conversation earlier today re: the Radiation Safety Officer (RSO) amendment 
requests we have for the 3 Mallinckrodt licenses (24-04206-01, -02 and -05MD). 

In summary, we discussed that you would further detail and document the work activities that Manuel Diaz has 
been involved with since hiring on to Mallinckrodt in May 2014. Also, you indicated you would describe these 
activities in terms of which license(s) they pertain to, and that you will relate his current work activities with 
those from previous work experience, which will also be further elaborated on. 

We also discussed the new organizational structure that has been recently implemented that places all health 
physics (HP) operations under Jim Schuh's purview as Environmental Health & Safety (EHS) Director­
Nuclear Operations. This new organization would place the RSO position as a direct report to Mr. Schuh, who 
will report directly to the VP of Quality through the Senior Director of EHS, and also indirectly report to the Site 
Director. You indicated you would formally provide this new organizational structure to us as well for our 
information. 

Upon receipt of this additional information, we will continue our reviews of the respective actions and evaluate 
Mr. Diaz's overall work experience to determine if he can be named as the RSO. If it is determined that Mr. 
Diaz still needs additional work experience, you indicated that as a backup plan, Mr. Schuh may be named as 
the RSO to allow the current RSO, Scott Surovi, to return to his primary duties as Transportation Manager. 

Please acknowledge receipt of this conversation summary and clarify anything that I may have not 
characterized properly. 

We look forward to hea · g from you. 

Thank you. 
Bryan 
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U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission- Region Ill 

2443 Warrenville Road, Suite 210 
Lisle, IL 60532-4352 

Qr..'@il.JJjlrker..@_flfS.RQY 
678-828-7050 
630-515-1078 (fax) 

.. --;~U.S.NRC 

1 


